
 
 

Security Advisory 004 
Leap Second Event 

Issued Wednesday, 6 May 2015 

Upcoming leap second event on June 30th, 2015 at 23:59:60 UTC. 
 
Leap seconds are a periodic one-second adjustment of Coordinated Universal Time(UTC) 
in order to keep a system's time of day close to the mean solar time. However, the Earth's 
rotation speed varies in response to climatic and geological events, and due to this, UTC 
leap seconds are irregularly spaced and unpredictable.  
 
The next leap second insertion is scheduled for June 30th, 2015 at 23:59:60 UTC. 
 
Speakerbus have assessed their products in relation to this leap second event. 
 
It is not expected that there will be any untoward effects of the leap second on Speakerbus 
products. 
 
For our products hosted on Microsoft platforms (SB534, iCMS and VCM) see Microsoft 
Knowledge Base Article 909614.   
 
Our non-Windows products, when synchronised by NTP, will also be unaffected by the 
additional second.  
 
For further information please contact your regional partner or our service desk. 
http://www.speakerbus.com/support/ 
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